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NEWSLETTER

CCTU SIGNS MOU WITH PRIMESEC GHANA LTD FOR THE 
CONSTRUCTION OF HOSTEL FACILITY FOR THE UNIVERSITY

Cape Coast Technical University (CCTU) has 
signed a Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU) with Primesec Ghana Limited to 

construct students’ hostel to accommodate the 
rising number of students on campus.
The Vice-Chancellor, Rt. Rev. Ing. Prof. J. D. Owusu-
Sekyere, was appreciative to Primesec Ghana Ltd. 
for expressing interest to collaborate with CCTU to 
construct a hostel facility for students. He indicated 

that the issue of accommodation has always been a 
prime concern to the University.
Mr. Josie Charles, the CEO/President of 
Primesec, stated that the company shares in the 
accommodation challenges of the University, and 
promised that the company was ready to moblise 
the needed resources for the construction of an 
ultra-modern student hostel to help alleviate the 
accommodation challenge of the University.
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The National Alumni Association of CCTU  had 
donated Four (4) signposts to the Manage-
ment of the University as part of their contri-

butions to the development of the University.
Dignitaries present at the short handing over cere-
mony were the Vice-Chancellor, Rt. Rev. Prof. J.D. Ow-
usu-Sekyere; the Registrar, Dr. Francis N. Akrono, the 
Acting Director of Public Affairs, Mr. Ben Edu Mensah 

and the Director of Works 
and Physical Develop-
ment, Mr. Gabriel Acquaah 
Hagan. The Alumni Asso-
ciation was represented 
by the National President, 
Mr. Eric Awere, Head of 

Alumni Relations/National Secretary, Mr. Richmond 
Yeboah (Treasurer), Mr. Matthew Korsah (Organiser), 
Mr. Bright Sasu,  Mrs. Emma Mintah-Nyarko (Women’s 
Organiser)  and other members of staff.

CCTU ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
DONATES SIGN POSTS.

H.E. Sydney Collie, who is the Bahamas 
Ambassador to the United States and doubles as 
the Permanent Representative to the Organisation 
of American States (OAS) and Non-Resident 
Ambassador to Mexico, Columbia and Malaysia, paid 
a visit to the Vice-Chancellor, Rt. Rev. Ing. Professor J. 
D. Owusu-Sekyere.

His visit was in furtherance to the signing of a 
Memorandum of Understanding with the Obokese 
University of Excellence (OUE) and also to formally 
introduce himself as 
the Board Chairman of 
the OUE. He expressed 
his profound gratitude 
to the Vice-Chancellor 
and Management of the 
University for granting 
them the opportunity 
to partner with CCTU. In his remarks, Rt. Rev. Ing. 
Professor J. D Owusu-Sekyere stated that it was 
an honour and privilege to meet with H.E. Sydney 
Collie. He indicated that the University would give 
the necessary support to the Obokese University of 

Excellence. 
Adding his voice, 

Nana Obokese, who 
was also present at the 
meeting thanked the 
Vice–Chancellor and the 

Management of CCTU for partnering and supporting 
the Obokese University of Excellence.

HIS EXCELLENCY SYDNEY COLLIE PAYS A 
VISIT TO THE VICE-CHANCELLOR

Some of  the donated signposts .

H.E. Sydney Collie (Bahamas Ambassador to United States)
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A delegation from the 
Kakumdo Community  
led by Nana Kofi Ebu IV, 

who is the Chief of Kakumdo 
and Gyasehen of the Oguaa 
Traditional Area, paid a courtesy 
call on the Vice-Chancellor on 
March 18, 2021. 

In brief remarks, Opanyin 
Blankson, the spokesperson 
for the chief, disclosed that 
the visit was to express their 
sincere appreciation to the 
Vice-Chancellor for his support 
during the installation of Nana 
Kofi Ebu IV. He also affirmed that 
the visit was to establish a good 
relationship between the people 
of Kakumdo community and 
CCTU.

The Regional Chairman of the 
Ghana Chamber of Commerce, 
Mr. Opoku Aikins, who was part 

of the delegation, also touched 
on some key areas where the 
people of Kakumdo would need 
the support of the University. He 
indicated that: 

•	 Through research and 
innovation, CCTU could help find 
a solution to the sanitation issues 
at Kakumdo.

•	 Again, he made an 
appeal to the Management of 
CCTU for ICT personnel to help 
mann an ICT Centre built by a 
philanthropist for the people of 
Kakumdo.

•	 The Regional Chairman 
of the Ghana Chamber of 
Commerce made a submission 
that Management should 
remember people of Kakumdo 
when engaging new staff. 

•	 Touching on the needy 
but brilliant students, Mr. Opoku 
Akins sought the assistance of 
the Management of CCTU to have 
a support scheme for students 
who hails from Kakumdo. 

On his part, the Vice-
Chancellor, Rt. Rev. Ing. Prof J. 
D. Owusu-Sekyere expressed 

his profound gratitude to 
the delegation for their zeal 
to support the University in 
achieving its mandate. He 
further indicated that CCTU looks 
forward to an enhanced fruitful 
and cordial relationship with the 
people of Kakumdo.

In his remarks, Nana Kofi Ebu 

IV, stated that he had established 
an Education Fund to help 
brilliant but needy students of 
the Kakumdo community. He  
further indicated that he was 
commited to partnering with 
the University to make available 
their expertise to the community 
in various capacities, for mutual 
benefit. He further pledged 
his unflinching support for the 
University to ensure that both 
parties leave a legacy for CCTU 
and the people of Kakumdo.

Present at the meeting were 
the Registrar and the Director 
of Internal Audit of CCTU and 
some elders from the Kakumdo 
community. 

CHIEF OF KAKUMDO TRADITIONAL AREA CALLS ON CCTU 
VICE-CHANCELLOR
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OFFICIALS FROM PRUDENTIAL BANK LIMITED CALL ON THE VICE-CHANCELLOR

Some officials from the Prudential Bank 
Ltd., led by Managing Director, Mr. John 
K. Addo, paid a courtesy call on the 

Vice-Chancellor, Prof. J. D. Owusu-Sekyere. The 
spokesperson of the delegation, Mr. John K. Addo, 
who is also the Managing Director of Prudential 
Bank Ltd., indicated that the visit was to introduce 
their range of banking products and services to 
the Management of the University. It was also to 
establish a good relationship between CCTU and 
Prudential Bank.

Mr. Ebow Quayson, the Executive Head of 
Business, Accra Branch (Head Quarters), took the 
meeting through some of the bank’s wide range of 
products.  He also disclosed that the bank would 
continue to do its part to meet the financial and 
corporate goals of the University.

The Vice-Chancellor on the other hand 
remarked that the University really appreciates 
the visit. He added that Management would take 
strong consideration to working with the bank. 

In his closing remarks, the leader of the team 

Mr. John K. Addo, thanked the Management of the 
University for making time to meet with them and 
assured the University of their total support as it 
strives to grow its fortunes.

Also present at the meeting was the University 
Advocate, John Assan Benson Esq.
Other officials from the Prudential Bank Ltd 
present at the meeting were Mr. Eric Appau, Branch 
Manager, Cape Coast; Mrs. Akosua Boahen, Head 
of Marketing; Mr. Thomas Broni and Mr. Benjamin 
Darko. 


